The Foreign Secretary,

King Charles Street, London, SW1A 2AH

Dear William Hague,

I am writing to urge you to press the US Administration for the return of British resident Shaker Aamer to his wife and family in the UK. Shaker has been held in Guantánamo for almost eleven years without charge or trial.

Our Government has already recognised Shaker Aamer’s right of residence in the UK. In August 2007, Shaker was on the list of British residents held in Guantánamo whose release was requested by the UK; despite being cleared for release, he remains in solitary confinement, in breach of all his human rights.

Clive Stafford Smith, the director of Reprieve, reported Shaker is "gradually dying." He has been suffering from – among other ailments – arthritis, serious asthma, heartburn, prostate pain, dizziness, ringworm, and haemorrhoids. 
Two years ago there were reports he refused to board a flight to Saudi Arabia, a country he fled from many years ago. Clearly, any “security concerns” have been dropped and there is no reason why Shaker should not be allowed to return to his wife and family in the UK. It is totally unacceptable that there is any further delay in ending the gross injustice to Shaker Aamer and his British family. 

Shaker Aamer is the victim of injustice. His treatment is a crime against his humanity and in violation of all international laws. He has been unlawfully arrested and rendered to torture – including forced nudity, solitary confinement, stress positions, and torture by music. 

I call upon you to act to end his ordeal. After more than eleven years of cruel treatment and abusive interrogations, Shaker has not been charged with any offence. The real concerns are the unlawful crimes against Shaker Aamer, and I urge you to seek his immediate return to the UK. Please now act to end his suffering.

Yours sincerely,
